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Message from Mr Johnson, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As you are aware, this term we have been highlighting the importance of 

punctuality with our students.  This has had a significant impact and we are very 

pleased with how our students have responded to the challenge.  Thank you for 

your continued support in ensuring your children maintain excellent attendance 

and punctuality records: these are important habits for them to develop for life 

after school. 

 

This term has also seen more fantastic fundraising efforts with the NSPCC 

Number Day taking place on February 4th.  Thank you to everyone who donated 

to such a worthy cause.  The total raised for this event stands at nearly £550. 

 

After the break, we return to school on 21st February.  We will continue wearing 

masks for the first week as we all settle back into being in school but we will 

review this before the end of that week and communicate with you again. 

 

I hope you have the opportunity to enjoy the break with your children. 

 

Best wishes 

Mr Johnson 
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Unbelievably we approach the half way mark of year 7! Most of our year group 

have transitioned into high school seamlessly. I should mention how impressed 

I am at the take up to all extra- curricular activities. Many of our year group 

voluntarily leave later in the day so that they can take the opportunities that 

are presented to them in the form of various clubs, hobbies and developing 

interests. This will undoubtedly give them an advantage in the future. 

 

We have put special emphasis on developing our school and year group culture 

centred around British values such as Democracy, Individual Liberty, Mutual 

Respect and the Rule of law. I have seen progress with pupils buying in to the 

Springwood values. Inevitably humans will all make mistakes but 

approaching life from a viewpoint of Honesty, Kindness and Forgiveness will 

lead to a more harmonious school environment. Other aspects of our culture that 

we have been discussing are Effort, Success and Failures. We need the pupils to 

accept that in order to succeed in most endeavours we will likely fail at times. 

Accepting failure and showing the effort and resilience to try again is how 

success will be achieved, long term. 

 

This half term I have really enjoyed getting to meet many of our wonderful 

parents too. I want to thank you for your support and positivity throughout. 

 

It has genuinely been a terrific start. 

 

Mr Hobbs 

 

 
 

Mr Hobbs – Head of Year 7 

                                           Ms Craig – Year Manager 
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M A T H S 

 
 

 
  PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION: Open to under 16 year olds. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETION – OPEN TO UNDER 16’s. 

For further information please email: 

s.empson@springwoodhighshool.co.uk 

 

mailto:s.empson@springwoodhighshool.co.uk
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Maia’s amazing 

        MATHS IS FUN CUPCAKES 

On Friday 4th February, we organised fundraising for the NSPCC, and our Year 7 were very 

impressive in their involvement.  

They helped with the bake sale by bringing cakes, helping selling them, and eating them! 

We also had activities in Maths lessons and ran two competitions.  

Well done to all, and thank you to everyone who also added to ParentsPay. 

We raised nearly £550. 
AMAZING TO SEE OUR YEAR 7’S GETTING INVOLVED! 

 

 

Nearly £550 raised for 
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We would like our Year 7’s to think about how we 

can promote our local area. 

This would involve students submitting something 

that could go on our school website, this might be 

photographs, art work, a write up of a particular 

area/feature of King’s Lynn, or something else – 

maybe even record a short film! 

A fantastic opportunity for our students to be 

creative and have their very own work displayed 

on our website. 

INTERESTED? Please see Year 7 Office or Miss Ashfield. 
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In the Year 7 Office we have created a wall 

for our students to display work that they 

are proud of. 

We have named it… 

FABULOUS  7’S  WOW  WALL 

Our Year 7’s are enthusiastic about having their work 

displayed on the board after half term. Here are just some of 

the contributions that will be going on display. 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Spring Term 

 

Proudly showing us their Maths BIDMAS work! 

                                               

And another fine example of BIDMAS!  

 

 
 

LEXI 

 
Miley 

Rose 

Elizabeth 

Literacy –  BOOK REVIEW 

WINNER 

 

Tilly 

 

 

Hagar 

Fantastic ART Work! 
Amazing ART 

Work 

  

 

Mileja’s TECHNOLOGY Work 

Several pieces 

from Callum 

George’s 

MATHS 

WORK 

 

David  
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YEAR 7 SCIENCE TRIP 

The STEM trip to the Institute of Astronomy will now take place after half term, having been 

unfortunately delayed due to our host having a positive COVID test. Those that have already 

paid to go on the trip will have their places rolled over and we might be able to add some 

extra students to the trip on the new date once it has been confirmed.' 

STEM Club - Wednesday after school until 4.30in JL11. 

All Year 7’s welcome!  Please come and join in – 

next term we will be looking at 

Conservation 

Photography 

Crime scene investigation 

 

 

 

 

Pictured here are some of our superstars of the future 

S – Scientists   T – Technologists  E – Engineers  M – Mathematicians 

STEM SUPERSTARS 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Spring Term 

Top Achievement Points: 

Forename Total Achievement 
Points 

Daisy S 254 

Estela  B 197 

Thea E 197 

Methumlee K 196 

Senoozhika S 173 

Tilly R 171 

Abigail W 171 

Daniel C 162 

Lucia B 160 

Finley M 160 

Jack H 157 

Maisie R 153 

Ella R 147 

Oreoluwa O 146 

Jessica P 146 

William O 144 

Tom R 144 

Jeshaun M 141 

Theresa R 140 

Tegan C 134 

Antoni O 133 

Hana M 132 

Maksymilian R 132 

Elizabeth W B 132 

Nathan O 130 

Olivia E 129 

Samuel M 129 

Anya K 128 

Emily B 126 

Em B 126 

Alfie H 126 

Rory T 126 

Annie O 124 

Olivia H 123 

Josh S 123  

Alicia F 122 

Lily C 121 

Daisy D 121 

Aiden L 121 

Felicity M 121 

Lexie T 121 

Hager A 120 

Elijel A 118 

Evie D 118 

Isaac T 118 

Nickolas S 117 

Edward M 116 

Jewel R 116 

Cyprian D 115 

Chris M 115 

Sophia C 114 

Caitlin W 114 

Jack B 113 

Amogh R 113 

Alfie S 113 

Leila T 113 

Sebastian T 111 

Lacie S 110 

Sophie W 110 

Kacper D 109 

Grace D 109 

Ben M 109 

Faye G I 108 

Faith G 107 

Rayane S 107 

Maisie T 107 

Lily B 106 

Esther J 106 

Summer L 106 

Daisy  M 105 

Martim 105 

Ryley 104 

 

 Dylan M 104 

Anish P 104

Livija M 103 

Leah D 102 

Sidney R 102 

Gracie R M 102 

Brooke T 100 

Cherry Y 100 

 

YEAR 7’S WHO HAVE ACHIEVED  100 

ACHIEVEMENT POINTS OR MORE! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Spring Term 

 

TOTAL ACHIEVEMENT POINTS FOR 

YEAR 7 COMBINED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

23,501 

Congratulations Year 7 

HAVE A FANTASTIC HALF TERM BREAK! 


